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Louisiana Tourism Development Commission Meeting

May 21, 2013

Capitol Annex Building

5th Floor Conference Room

Baton Rouge, LA  70802

In Attendance:

Kyle Edmiston

Maurice LeBlanc, Campgrounds

Ralph Ney, Hotels

Emily Ziober, At Large

Kristin McLaren, Seafood Promotion Board

Brandy Evans, At Large

Linda Curtis Sparks, Historic Preservation

Allison Clarke, Secretary of State Office
Alana Cooper, Chairperson

Guests

Jill Kidder, LTPA

Celeste Gomez, St. Landry Parish TC

Lisa Bowles, St. Landry Parish TC

Jay Tusa, LOT

LeAnne Weill, LOT

Misty Velasquez, LOT

Mary Perrault Williams, LOT

Vito Zuppardo, Miles Media

Teresa Overby, Miles Media

Scott Couvilion, Trumpet

Alana Cooper called the meeting to order.  Alana explained that a quorum was not present and roll call was not taken.
Marlene Curcio was absent due to a death in the family.  Previous minutes for the last meeting would not be handed out.  It was explained that the meeting would proceed without Marlene and without a quorum; however no voting will take place.

Alana said the next meeting will be August 26, 2013 in Baton Rouge at the Crowne Plaza at 3:30 pm during the Lt. Governor’s Tourism Summit.  Alana explained that the Lt. Governor had to go to Natchitoches and was not able to attend the meeting today.

Kyle Edmiston – Assistant Secretary

 Welcomed the attendees and thanked them for all their time, effort, support and input.  He underscored that this group’s function is to oversee LOT’s marketing and advertising strategies.  Kyle gave an LOT general update, including a Legislative session update:

To date, the LOT budget has not been changed in HB1, $24 million is dedicated by statute to out of state tourism promotions.  $7.8 million is currently lost through pass throughs to fund other activities, example Super Bowl, Woman’s Final Four.  The Lt. Governor and Kyle are continuing to fight to get that back in LOT’s promotion’s budget.
Kyle is hoping LOT will have the same amount of dollars for promotion in next fiscal year (FY) as they do this current FY.  Roughly $8 or $9 million dollars is used for promotions.  There is still concern about the $3 million that will be needed to host the NBA All-Star game in New Orleans in 2014.  There has not been a bill introduced to where funding will be taken.  If history repeats itself, LOT will have to come up with it.  Kyle and the Lt. Governor are fighting for this not to happen.

LOT’s budget is in a better place than in the past, but Kyle explained there are still some concerns.

Kyle underscored that $665 million dollars were left in state tax revenues from visitors.

LOT is the one state entity that returns money back to the state.

Kyle gave a wrap up on the National Tourism Week Statewide LT. Governor Jay Dardenne Media Tour and how successful it was.  He explained that they covered 1,800 miles, including 16 stops, which covered the entire state.  The media tour will happen again next year.  The Lt. Governor is leading the charge of reaching out to the tourism industry.  Alana asked for a dollar value for the PR from the NTW Media Tour. 
 Both Alana and Kyle explained that the LOT budget would not be set until after session.

Kyle wrapped up by again thanking the members; Alana emphasized the need to keep in contact with your area’s legislators, especially as the session gets closer to the end.

Alana Introduced Vito Zuppardo and Teresa Overby from Miles Media.  Alana thanked them for being such good partners.

Miles Media - Vito Zuppardo presentation:

Vito started with the Culinary Trails and explained it was launched in October on LouisianaTravel.com

The Cruisin’ site was also put online this fiscal year.  A new venue was the Louisiana Fishing Site, it is evolving and getting lots of attention.  A Usability Research Study was done this year on the site to make sure it is user friendly for the visitors.  Kyle wanted the home page cleaner, which has been put into place, including a cleaner version of the map.

Work in Progress:

Louisiana Craft Brewery Trail.  It will highlight 7 breweries, and it will launch in May.

May begin to work on a Louisiana Spirits site as well.

Working on the various International Landing Pages as well.
The E-News letter is ongoing and all are pleased with the results.

Food is a high performer for E-News as is Mardi Gras.

On E-News subject lines, they have found the more specific the better for the E-News.

Social media has been a huge effect on this.

Teresa Overby took over the presentation and explained LOT had 30,000 likes in June 2012 and will finish with 140,000 likes in May of 2013.  Kyle set a goal of 200,000 likes by the end of the calendar year.  
We are constantly testing the market that inspires visitors to travel.  Teresa explained some giveaways they are working on, including the Duck Commander giveaway that partners with Monroe, 1,500 hits so far.  Not a high cost, but great publicity.

Twitter is used a lot like an 800 number.  It allows LOT to respond to what a lot of people are saying.  
LOT has an Instagram presence, thus far 1,000 followers, could be a possible avenue for a contest.  
Pentrist is driving people to the various CVB areas.  Site visitation is growing and this could be attributed to the various social media that is being put into place.

Vito explained that LOT must stay ahead of the curve with updates.  The site needs to work on the tablet, mobile, and desktop.  Not sexy, but need to make sure LOT is ahead with the updates.  This is crucial.  We continue to house everything in one place.

Kyle Edmiston responded to the question for the upgrade saying that it is a part of the overall effort to improve efficiencies.  An example of this is the improved ranking to 8th in the nation for the LOT’s social efforts.

Trumpet – Scott Couvillon presentation:
Scott Couvillon noted that Trumpet will present at the Lt Governor’s Tourism Summit in August. They will present on the data driving direction in advertising and marketing efforts.  Couvillon then reviewed the Goals & Objectives given when they were awarded the contract. He noted that they were two distinctly different goals; web traffic and intent to travel; which created the need for different tactical approaches. Basically it meant that the value of initiating consideration needs to be quantitative and qualitative. Quantitative being the creation of volume and qualitative being the creation of engagement. This tactical approach generates the need to define the target audience not only by their universe but also their subset’s motivators.

Goal is to initiate consideration of Louisiana.  Steps are:

· Consideration

· Discussion (Destination Selection)

· Research (Travel Preparation)

· Variation (Info and Share During Vacation)

· Vacation (Share After Vacation

Use data, best practices of other DMOs, etc. to drive what we do and determine if what we’ve done worked.  Our target audience of 24-55 has 2 distinct age groups.  Millenials (capped at age 34) will surpass boomers in spend by 2016.  Increase in amount of advertising dollars being spent on internet advertising.  Today’s travelers choose type of trip before they consider logistics or budget.  83% of leisure travel is planned online, 96% start with search.  According to data from our Spring campaign, travelers plan 47 days out, trip is 10 days long (shorter for Fall travel).  Consumers want responsive design.  Travelers are looking for destinations that will provide memories and experiences.
Spring Campaign:  ran static banners 1st four weeks, switched to rich media for remainder of campaign.  Click-thru-rate doubled with rich media.  Rich media increases CTR, decreases CPC.

LOT tracks performance against past campaigns.  Has been steady improvement since Fall ’11.

Maurice from Yogi Bear asked Scott what we do to keep people from skipping TV ads.  Per Scott, one tactic is to buy 1st in, 1st out in commercial pods so people can’t fast-forward through them.   Also, TV can benefit from rich media online.  Consumer may see online and be interested enough to watch when TV ad runs.  Per Kyle, we do RFI and MMSI which are pay-per-inquiry programs.
Kyle:  LOT received very positive response to new creative from LA tourism industry as well as attendees at Travel South in Little Rock.  New creative can be found at LouisianaMusic2013.com
Leanne Weill with LOT mentioned that the TV campaign was translated into French, German, Spanish.
Discussion of FY 2013-2014 Marketing Plan - Kyle Edmiston
Marketing plan was discussed but cannot be released until session is over and appropriation is final.  

FY 12/13:  LOT spent $1.2M Fall, $1.8M Spring.  
FY 13/14:  Plan to spend $1.5M Fall, $300K on pre-spring Mardi Gras campaign; $1.5M Spring.  Fall will be continuation of Music; mid-Jan – mid-Feb targeted MG campaign; Spring “Cultural Connections” campaign – focus on “Authentic LA” or “Only LA”.  60% cable.  Print will appear in traditional southern pubs (G&G, Southern Living, etc.).  Will continue to promote to drive market, but will look at lift beyond the drive market to see where to target – Chicago, NY, Denver, Nashville, Charlotte.  We have spent more on international last year than in the previous 8 years.  For Canada we will spend most of Toronto in FY 14.
Scott Couvillon:  did Canada campaigns past 2 years.  Target demographic was “approaching retirement” sector.  Creatively, French connection with LA was inferred, but research showed this wasn’t a determining factor.  We didn’t spend enough in either Ontario (Toronto) or Quebec to move the needle.  Need to focus $ on Toronto.   Canadians travel late spring (April – June).  
Kyle:  Brand USA is a federal DMO funded by fees by travel waivers into the US.  BUSA’s budget is $100M.  BUSA offers a 30% match for advertising.  LOT was first state to sign-on for Native Content program.

Other Business
· New direct flight from MSY to Cancun
· Toronto, Montreal, Quebec mission – Aug 6-10, 2013

· Garden and Gun “Soundbites” partner event in Charleston Oct 17

· “Only in LA Grammy Event” Jan 26, 2014

· UK/Germany Sales/Media Mission Feb 8-15, 2014

Alana Cooper:  “What is Plan B if budget is cut (possible $3M cut for NBA Allstars).  Will advertising be cut?”  
Kyle:  Several contingency plans in place – could close 5 of 12 welcome centers, could cancel Competitive Grant and Cooperative Marketing Programs, cut funding for regional assistance and sponsorships.  Advertising would be last on list of cuts.  Marketing Plan will be available once appropriation is final.
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